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Dear Parents & Carers 

 

We hope you are well.  As a result of the latest announcement from the Prime Minister on Monday 14 th June 

we have had to re-examine our plans for the summer term and make some adjustments. Our transition 

sessions which were due to take place on Monday 5th July have now had to be re-scheduled as our eldest 

children are not able to visit their secondary settings which means we don’t have the space available in 

order to accommodate our new intake at the same time as the rest of the classes moving up. We have put 

together a new plan to ensure that your child gets to visit our setting and meet their teacher before the 

summer holidays.   

 

In the next two weeks you will receive an email informing you of your child’s class teacher, if they will be 

attending mornings or afternoons in September and their new transition visit time.  The date for the new 

transition visit will be on Tuesday 20th of July when we are hopeful that the final restrictions will have been 

lifted. These will be moved outside if restrictions are not eased as the groups will be kept to under 30.  

 

We are inviting half of the class at a time to come and spend a short amount of time with their new teacher 

and other children so they can see and experience their setting before September. As previously, we are 

able to welcome 1 adult per child on the day and we will be encouraging you to leave your child once 

they are settled and feeling comfortable for a short amount of time. Session will be 45mins each throughout 

the day. 

 

Our planned stay and play sessions outside in June are still able to go ahead as planned and we very much 

look forward to seeing lots of you then.  

 

Dates for your diaries (please note the changes as a result of Government Announcement on Monday): 

24th, 28th and 29th June – Outside stay and play sessions 1-3pm – Please contact the office to book a space if 

you want to attend.  Unfortunately, no siblings are able to attend. 1 adult per child.  

6th July – New intake presentation on Teams at 5pm (we will email the link out to you all to be able to 

attend). 

20th July – Transition Day and collection of Information pack. 

 

We look forward to meeting you all soon. 

 

Rachel Kiziak        Sam Barrett   Lisa Glenn  

Executive Headteacher   Assistant Head   Foundation Stage Leader 

    


